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Spring Grove Fringe

Minutes of the

Annual General Meeting

Held on

Wednesday 2nd November.

Present:


Jonathan Rollason (Chair),  John and Barbara Higham, Lynn Charlton, Jacqui Rollason,  Amanda Shaw, Pat Lines, Dick Need, Nigel Duffin, Gavin and Helen Dawson, Nick Sheldon, Veronica and Mr Birley, Pam Vaughan, Karol Smal, Karina Ramnarain, Ross Jones, Julia Becker, Gavin Chaplin and Jenny Robson.

Apologies:


Nigel Duffin. Tony Hardy, Alan Vaughan, Scott Milligan, John Hackett and Daisy Jones. 

Minutes:



2004 minutes were agreed. 

Matters Arising:

Ross raised the point that the funds raised for the British Legion from the production of Oklahoma could be interpreted as paying towards people going on cycling holidays. All the participants on the ride paid entry and administrative costs and SGF funds went to the charity. It was agreed that this would be made clearer to members if a similar situation arose again. 

>>

Karol gave an explanation of the new Emergency Lighting in the Hall.
The Public Liability Insurance arrangements for the Hall were discussed. Karol explained the current arrangement – a policy with two joint Policyholders. The alternative would be a policy in each users name with each party paying a minimum premium, which would be more expensive (Karol then left the meeting).

The SGF committee is keen to continue its relationship with the Hall committee and to meet regularly over the coming year to discuss matters of common interest and concern.
Discussion about which Lights the Hall and SGF own and future ideas for lighting.

Question – do we have a SGF Inventory?

Answer – No, not currently. The committee will organize one. Jenny Robson will try to catalogue costumes and catering equipment held in the crypt.

Question – why isn’t the cost of Bar Licences included in the Accounts?

Answer – The Bar Licence expenses are written off against each production and not shown as a separate expense. SGF is essentially a Club. We are not a registered charity and pay no VAT or Tax. The figures shown in the Accounts for each Production are just Net figures.

Cole Porter had higher expenses than a usual SGF production. Paul and the Band were the main expenses item, there was general agreement this was money well spent.

Question – does SGF have enough money in the bank to cover expenses?

Answer – Expenses have risen considerably over the last year and this is one reason SGF want to meet regularly with the Hall committee – to understand what expenses are for and future expenses. The SGF Treasurer will do his/her best to maintain an appropriate minimum balance.

Merton Recycling – discussion, general agreement we should continue. Dick and Jo are handling this and are welcome to refund this expense from the Treasurer.

Discussion about SGF recruitment of new members. Suggestions included tear off slip on programmes for email addresses and slips in programmes.

Next year will be the 20th anniversary of the SGF. 

Nigel has prepared a paper on SGF Lighting. This will be circulated with the Minutes and discussed with the Hall committee. Vote of thanks to Nigel.

Storage – Church Crypt now in use. Part of rear shed available to us. Jenny is looking after the storage of costumes and catering equipment.

Any complaints about the SGF use of the Hall should be directed to Jonathan, Gavin, John or Pam.

Financial Statement:

Reminder that Subscriptions are due and are unchanged. Family £20, Individual £12.

Everyone encouraged to use the Standing Order form. There are two versions of the form, take care to use the right one. Queries to John/Pam.

Question – do we have a list of members?

Answer – a list of paid up members will be circulated before the end of 2005.

New members will be asked to complete a Standing Order form. 
Forthcoming Productions:


Pantomime – Wizard of Oz – February 2006, performance dates to be confirmed.

Murder Mystery – end March 2006, performance dates to be confirmed

Pam’s play – May 2006, performance dates to be confirmed.

Pat/Jo – Short Play’s – September 2006, performance dates to be confirmed.

Musical – Jenny/Jonathan – October 2006.

Other Events:

The SGF Xmas party will be held at 8.00 pm on Thursday 8th December at the Cricketers Pub.

A Wine Quiz evening has been arranged for Saturday 3rd December from 7.30pm, Quiz starts at 8pm in the Hall. 

SGF Officers:

Pam is the new Treasurer. John, Jonathan and Gavin agreed to continue. Vote carried.

A special vote of thanks to John for his many years of service as Treasurer.

Any Other Business:

Vote of thanks to Jonathan for his contribution as Chairman this year.

